Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Tuesday, 25th May 2021

7.30 pm

via Zoom


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Paul Bulmer, Charles Dixon-Spain, Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, Kate McEwen, Philip Potter, 

	2
	Apologies
	David Munro, Clare Banner.

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	PB is on the board of the CGDT.

CR is on the board of the CGDT, Advisory Board for Dunoon BID, and SRA. 
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Proposed:  Charles Dixon-Spain

Seconded: Cathleen Russell
	

	5
	Matters Arising
	Nil. 
	

	6
	Police Update
	Received after meeting.

No. of incidents reported (since 19/03/21): 

Seven (1 x vandalism, 3 x road traffic collisions, 1 x suspect vehicle, 2 x assist public)

No. of Crime Reports generated (since 15/02/21): Two

Breakdown of Crime Reports:

1 x vandalism (fencing damages, no suspects)

1 x careless driving (enquiries ongoing)

Information Appeals: N/A 

Current Initiatives: Ongoing Speed Detections 

Previous Meeting Response: N/A 

Questions & Issues Raised: Nil. 
	

	7
	Councilors Report
	Road Resurfacing

The following road resurfacing work will be carried out in August:

U22 West Glendaruel Creachan Bead £35,000 Overlay 

A886 Kinlochruel £75,000 Regulate and overlay.

· Noted from CGCC that the repairs on the Shore Road at Colintraive, and on the A886 by Dunans are still outstanding. 

· Query as to when the work on the road over to Strathlachlan will be completed. There are traffic lights at the landslide however the traffic lights are rarely working. 

Line Painting Colintraive

Line painting work for the traffic calming measures which Roads had agreed to carry out in February 2019 has been completed. This followed a request from the CGCC for traffic calming measures. 

Junction signs, Clachan of Glendaruel

Three new junction signs have been installed in the Clachan of Glendaruel area. This follows a request from the CGCC in February 2020.

Public Toilets

All public toilets reopened on 1 April, apart from those which were found to have problems when they were inspected prior to re-openeing. Colintraive and Gelndaruel were not on the problems list. 

· Queried who/when these inspections were carried out, as Colintraive toilet currently has no hot water, electricity (lights, dryer), and sewage flowing on to the beach. Men’s toilet didn’t flush. They have since been fixed, but only recently. 

· Who is cleaning the Glendaruel toilets? There should be someone coming out from Dunoon if not local. 

· State of Glendaruel toilets queried. 
	AR to chase up repair status.

AR to ask how long this work is expected to last. 

AM to check Glendaruel toilets and report back to CGCC on current state.

	8
	Community Council
	Financial Report 
Account Balance: £18,017.74 
Money Out since last meet: £50.00 (AM)

Bike service points to be paid for before next meeting. 

Correspondence 

CGCC received an email from JDM Woodland Management Ltd regarding their proposal for a Woodland Creation Scheme at Cruach Moine, located c. 2km NW of Clachan of Glendaruel on behalf of Mr. S. MacKellar. The CGCC have reviewed the proposal and see no reason this venture should not go ahead.  

Bike Service Points

They are to arrive on 05th June, and PB will distribute to Colintraive Hotel and Glendaruel Hotel respectively. 

Argyll Rally 

Will be going ahead as planned. The Loch Fyne stage will now be split into two stages – Glendaruel-Oystercatcher, and Oystercatcher-end point. Good communication with relevant landowners who are happy with the logistics. 
Major issue is in Dunoon itself in the closure of Argyll St as the takeaways are complaining. Blue Badge holders will also be unable to park outside their properties, and have raised their concerns. 
It is noted from CGCC that a local farmer on the West Glendaruel Road has not yet been contacted, and it will effect both their property and business. The Rally are assuring they will have been contacted, as have those who provide care. 
	

	9
	Development Trust Update 
	Two board resignations over the last couple of months – Charles Dixon-Spain and Calum Maclean. Very sorry to have lost them both, and continued thanks for their hard work. Reg MacDonald has joined the board. 
Have a form of words that Charles, Reg, and John worked on which has broke an agreement and going for an EGM as soon as we can to see what we can do to move forward. Intention is all the board will step down at this time, and we go for an election of a brand new board. Some current board members may decide to stand again, but we do hope we can attract a new people. Would like to encourage a gender balance, currently very male heavy board. 

Don’t currently have a serious income stream which must be addressed. 
Continuing to supply food boxes, however this will end soon, and continuing prescription deliveries. 
2 x outdoor shelters will be erected by the end of June – one in Glendaruel and one in Colintraive. 
New signage has gone up in Stronafian Community Forest, and more to be added. 
Reminder to all community members, if anyone would like help with broadband, please contact the CGDT. 
	

	10
	Planning
	Community Planning Partnership met at the beginning of May. CDS reported back to the CGDT re: broadband initiative. Nothing further to report. 

DWP’s Kickstart scheme is currently rolling out with a number of Argyll businesses hosting roles. Encouraging employment for those on Universal Credit. 

Gaelic – a new Gaelic Coordinating Officer has been appointed. If anyone is seeking to promote Gaelic in our community, contact CDS who will share contact details. 

Scottish Land and Forestry reported about a disease going through larch trees. We don’t currently have any in our community, but there is a lot in the East of Cowal. Survey is going on presently. 
	

	11
	AOCB
	Council Chair 
PB will be moving away from the area for 6 months. It is agreed the Vice Chair (CDS) will Chair meetings during this period. 

Bute Ferry Group 

BFP asked CR to represent CGCC on their committee, regarding the Colintraive – Rhubodach ferry route. The group are working on protecting our ferry systems to/from the island. Awaiting details on next meeting. Colintraive-Rhubodach ferry does come under the Cowal Transport Forum as well. 
So far the biggest issue is that CalMac are going to try to stop unescorted goods on their ferries. This has very serious implications for Bute, including bloods and medicines, food and flowers for funerals. A&B Council have called a motion for CalMac not to go ahead with this. 

Newsletter
Issue of resurrecting the glossy newsletter – it was much appreciated by both locals and tourists to the area. 
On the last run, CCGC broke even in selling advertising space. For future editions, would have to be run by CGCC and/or volunteers. 

All agree happy to go ahead. Look to aim to produce an edition in July. 

Bins in Glendaruel 
2 x bins between the playpark / polytunnel are not being emptied by A&B Council. Very full and over flowing. Only going to get busier in the Summer, need a system in place. Recommend speak to Sara McLean of the ColGlen Growers who previously looked into this 
	CR to construct a plan for July edition/recruiting volunteers. 

DS to bring Glendaruel Bins up at The ColGlen Growers Meet 29/05/21.

	12
	DONM
	Tuesday, 22nd June 2021 (via Zoom)
	


